

The 145th Report for the period 1 August 2023 to 31 July 2024 for submission to the Annual General Meeting to be held at 6.45pm on Tuesday 15 October 2024 at the London Jesuit Centre, 114 Mount Street, London W1K 3AY

The Catholic Union of Great Britain St. Maximilian Kolbe House 63 Jeddo Road London W12 9EE

Tel: 020 8749 1321

Email: <u>info@catholicunion.org.uk</u>
Web: <u>www.catholicunion.org.uk</u>

We are also on 🚹 Facebook 🧿 Instagram and in LinkedIn



Message from Baroness Hollins

Dear friends

I am delighted to be writing this introduction to the Catholic Union's 145th Annual Report.

At our AGM in November 2023, I had the great privilege of being appointed to serve as President of the Catholic Union. It is a particular privilege to be the first woman to hold this post in our 150-year history.

I am no stranger to the Catholic Union, having served as a Vice President for the past three years. I also had the pleasure of delivering the Craigmyle Lecture in 2022 on the theme of safeguarding in the Church – a subject close to my heart, having previously served on Pope Francis's Pontifical Commission for the Protection of Minors.

It is a great honour to be taking over as President from Sir Edward Leigh, who has done so much to support Catholic causes in Parliament and beyond. I know he will continue being a friend to the Catholic Union for many years to come.

Over the past few years, the Catholic Union has shown once again what can be achieved by lay Catholics getting involved in politics and public life. I'm looking forward to working with our fantastic members and supporters to build on this work.

A General Election year, and the start of a new Parliament and Government, makes this work all the more important. As you will see, the Catholic Union team will be busy getting to know new MPs and Ministers as our work to support Catholic parliamentarians and promote the common good starts again.

This year will also see the culmination of the Church's Synod on Synodality – a three-year process looking at communion, participation, and mission in the Church. I hope that the synodal focus on the role of the laity and the inclusion of people who sometimes feel marginalised within the Church will give us renewed confidence in the work of the Catholic Union.



There are so many opportunities in the Church and in the country for lay men and women to get involved and make a difference. All of us – and I mean all of us, are called to serve in some way.

I look forward to meeting as many of you as possible during my time as President – either in-person at one of our events or online in one of our webinars.

In the meantime, thank you for your continued support for the Catholic Union.

Baroness Hollins President, Catholic Union of Great Britain

Review of the year

Overview

This has been a year of increasing impact for the Catholic Union across a broad range of activity. Building on the work that we have been doing to increase our capacity and profile, we are now beginning to see results and changes that will bring benefits to the Catholic community in this country and beyond.

As our success grows, so too has our reach with more people now engaging with our work than ever before. Our Weekly Briefing newsletter now goes out to over 5,000 people each week, many of our events this year have been fully booked, and membership numbers are growing.



A packed room for our 2023 Craigmyle Lecture

With the formation of a new Parliament and new Government, the task of mobilising and representing lay Catholics in public life is all the more important. There is a great amount of work to be done in building relationships with new MPs and developing relations with those who have returned. We have already made a good start with over 600 parliamentary candidates engaging with our election guide.

We are working hard to meet and learn from the priorities of so many new Members of Parliament, especially from many new Labour and the Liberal Democrats – many of whom are Catholic. A new Parliament gives us the opportunity to revive a number of our campaigns – including getting the two-child cap on benefits lifted.



Labour MP Mary Glindon, a Vice President of the Catholic Union

A new Parliament gives us the opportunity to revive a number of our campaigns – including getting the two-child cap on benefits lifted. But this new Parliament will also bring its fair share of challenges, and there will need to be strong voices in support of the dignity of life, especially around the issue of assisted suicide. We will continue to be faithful and constructive witnesses to our work as we seek to bring about the common good.

Public affairs

The past twelve months have seen our public affairs and communications work go from strength to strength. One of the highlights has been our campaign to "Scrap the Cap" and allow new Catholic free schools to open. The campaign was launched in June 2023 and culminated in May 2024, when the Education Secretary announced an intention to lift the cap subject to consultation.

The campaign illustrated the purpose of the Catholic Union, uniting lay Catholics, the clergy and hierarchy, Catholic media, and the Catholic Education Service in a common effort, and doing the hard work outside the public eye and without fanfare, meeting ministers, parliamentarians, officials, and special advisers, to help improve policy. Given the new government's different approach to education in general, and the balance between state and private schools in particular, it is as yet unclear what the outcome of the consultation will be.



James Somerville-Meikle, Sir Edward Leigh, and Paul Barber from the Catholic Education Service with Gillian Keegan

Another overarching theme of our work this year has been the increased collaboration with other Catholic and Christian organisations which enables us to amplify the Catholic voice. For example, last year the Catholic Union, **Christian Institute and Evangelical Alliance** wrote to the Joint Committee on Human Rights about religious freedom in the workplace and in January 2024 the Catholic Union, the Catholic Bishops in England and Wales, CAFOD, and CSAN (Caritas Social Action Network) wrote to the Chancellor ahead of the March budget. We later welcomed the decision in the budget to scrap the High Income Child Benefit Charge, a change which the Catholic Union has called for over several years.

We also successfully collaborated with the Catholic Student Network earlier this year on a visit to Parliament for around 20 young Catholic leaders from universities across the country. When the previous Government proposed changes to the law around rough sleeping, we worked with a group of clergy from the West End of London to highlight their concerns over the effect that new offences could have on some of the most vulnerable people in the capital and across the country.



Catholic student leaders with Baroness Hollins

Following our efforts to reopen churches during the pandemic, we turned our attention to the UK Covid-19 Inquiry. Thanks to our increased reach, almost 1,000 people took part in our survey on Covid and Places of Worship. Almost two in three respondents said that the closures had impacted their health negatively, while 90 percent of people said that churches should never be forced to close again. We submitted the survey results as evidence to the Covid Inquiry and secured a guarantee that the closure and reopening of places of worship will be considered as part of their work.

We have also been working with others to promote religious freedom at work and we were at the UK's first Faith at Work Summit in March 2024 attended by over 100 business leaders, policy experts and faith representatives. We also participate in the UK FoRB Forum promoting freedom of religion or belief overseas.

A particular highlight of the year was being invited to address the Plenary Assembly of the Bishops' Conference of England and Wales at Hinsley Hall, Leeds in November. We had the opportunity to meet many bishops and to explain our work with a focus on the expected general election. Cardinal Nichols chaired the meeting and remarked on the "sense of purpose and partnership developing between the Bishops and the Catholic Union".



The APPG on a visit to the Ukrainian Catholic Cathedral in London, organised by the Catholic Union

Finally, the Catholic Union strengthened its links with Catholic parliamentarians by being appointed to act as the secretariat for the All Party Parliamentary Group on the Holy See. We also welcomed the new Catholic Chaplain to Parliament, Fr Christopher Colven and paid tribute to the outgoing chaplain, Canon Pat Browne who has retired after many years of distinguished service.

Activities

Our cycle of events continued with a full audience for the 2023 Craigmyle Lecture given by Dame Rachel de Souza, Children's Commissioner for England who spoke powerfully about strong families as the fabric for a healthy society and who used the occasion to launch the "Big Ambition" survey of young people in England.



Our Craigmyle Lecturer for 2023, Dame Rachel de Souza, with Richard Collyer-Hamlin

At our packed to overflowing AGM held at the London Jesuit Centre, members were updated about our work and Bishop John Sherrington spoke about the work of the Church on Life issues. Also at the AGM, Sir Edward Leigh stood down after nine years as our President and Baroness Hollins was elected as his successor. Baroness Hollins has had an exceptionally distinguished medical career and has also served on the Pontifical Commission for the Protection of Minors. The AGM was followed by a Reception, sponsored for the first time by CCLA, the investment company. We said a proper goodbye to Sir Edward at a Reception held in the House of Lords in March and he was presented with a special Message from Pope Francis by the Papal Nuncio.



Sir Edward Leigh joins the 'Past Presidents Club' of the Catholic Union, along with Lord Alton and Lord Brennan

A new feature in our calendar was the Ampleforth Lecture held at Ampleforth College in March with Lord Deben (John Selwyn Gummer) speaking on The Gospel Imperative for Climate Action. This was a joint enterprise with the College and the Ampleforth Society and we look forward to similar collaborations in the future.



Ampleforth Headmaster; Peter Roberts, Chair of the Ampleforth Society; Lord Stafford, Lord Deben, and Catholic Union Secretary; Michael Pritchett

We continued our highly successful series of Pub Talks sponsored by The Catholic Universe which featured Catherine McKinnell MP in conversation with Christine Allen (CAFOD), Prof. Stephen Bullivant, Iain Duncan Smith MP with Benedict Rogers, actor Alex McQueen, Jon Cruddas MP and Lord Glasman. We also continued our regular webinars allowing members all over the country to take part and featured Christopher Trott (HM Ambassador to the Holy See), Raymond Friel (CEO of CSAN) and our new President Baroness Hollins.



Worth Abbey

Our 2024 Summer Gathering was held at Worth Abbey. Over 70 people gathered at the Benedictine Monastery in Surrey for a day of talks and reflections as well as Mass and an opportunity to explore the Abbey grounds. Keynote speeches were given by our President, Baroness Hollins, and by Abbot Christopher Jamison OSB, formerly the Abbot of Worth Abbey and currently the Abbot President of the English Benedictine Congregation.

Fundraising

All the activities described in this Report are only made possible by membership subscriptions and by generous donors, especially those who become members of our St Thomas More Circle.



The Circle was launched in 2019 and its members have been the key reason why the Catholic Union has grown in its output and impact over the last five years. New members have continued to join the Circle and

we have been especially pleased that, following a new fundraising campaign last Autumn, our members now include certain charitable trusts and foundations in addition to individual members. The Circle consists of three tiers of membership (Benefactors, Supporters and Friends) with corresponding levels of benefit. We would welcome new members of the Circle and full details are on our website. We would also welcome more sponsors for our events.

We now invite our donors to direct their contributions to the Catholic Union Charitable Trust (CUCT) and we also invite all members and supporters to consider leaving a legacy to the CUCT. All those who notify us of their decision to leave us a legacy are made members of our St Thomas More Circle.

Appointments

The last year has also seen some important changes in our team with Baroness Hollins succeeding Sir Edward Leigh as President and Tristan Feunteun succeeding Nigel Parker as Interim Director. We also have some new talent on our Council, notably Professor Francis

Mike Kane

Davis and Dr Karen Singarayer who have become Vice-Chairs. In July 2024, we said goodbye to our Deputy Director, James Somerville-Meikle who is leaving us to begin a year's study at Valladolid. Also in July 2024 we congratulated Labour MP and a Vice President of the Catholic Union

Mike Kane on his appointment as Minister for Aviation, Maritime and Security.

The following Papal Message was conveyed to the former President of the Catholic Union, Rt Hon Sir Edward Leigh MP, by the Apostolic Nuncio to Great Britain, Archbishop Miguel Maury Buendía, on 6 March 2024.

"The Holy Father Francis, informed of the conclusion of the Presidency of Sir Edward Leigh at the Catholic Union of Great Britain, sends his greetings and good wishes to Sir Edward and to all those involved in the Union's important work.

"In emphasising the importance of our baptismal vocation to evangelise, His Holiness reminds us that 'proclaiming the Gospel message... also involves proclaiming it to professional, scientific and academic circles. This means an encounter between faith, reason and the sciences... a creative apologetics which



Baroness Hollins addresses our Summer Gathering

would encourage greater openness to the Gospel on the part of all'. (Pope Francis, Evangelii Gaudium, 132)

"Renewing these sentiments, the Holy
Father cordially imparts his Apostolic
Blessing to Sir Edward Leigh and to all
members of the Catholic Union of Great
Britain and, through the intercession of
the Mother of God, invokes an abundance
of Divine graces."



Catholic Secretary of State, Bridget Phillipson MP

Chartered Accountants Report to the Council on the Unaudited Financial Statements of the Catholic Union of Great Britain

In accordance with our terms of engagement, we have examined the financial statements of the Catholic Union of Great Britain for the year ended 31st December 2023, which comprise the Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet and the related notes, which have been prepared from your accounting records and from information and explanations you have given us.

As a practising member firm of the Institute of Chartered Accountants in England and Wales (ICAEW), we are subject to its ethical and other professional requirements which are detailed at icaew.com/membershandbook.

This report is made solely to you, the Union's Council, as a body, in accordance with our terms of engagement. Our work has been undertaken solely to examine the financial statements of The Catholic Union of Great Britain and state those matters that we have agreed to state to them in this report in accordance with the guidance of ICAEW Technical Release TECH08/16AAF. To the fullest extent permitted by law, we do not accept

or assume responsibility to anyone other than the Union and its Council as a body for our work or for this report.

You have approved the financial statements for the year ended 31st December 2023 and have acknowledged your responsibility for them, for the appropriateness of the financial reporting framework adopted and for providing all information and explanations necessary for their compilation.

We have not verified the accuracy or completeness of the accounting records or information and explanations you have given us and we do not, therefore, express any opinion on the financial statements.

Sproull & Co. First Floor, Jebsen House 53-61 High Street Ruislip Middlesex HA4 7BD

Date: 19 June 2024

The Catholic Union of Great Britain accounts for the Year Ended 31st December 2023

Responsibilities of the Hon. Treasurer

The Hon. Treasurer is required to prepare accounts for each financial year which give a true and fair view of the state of affairs and of the surplus or deficit of the Union for the period. In preparing these accounts, the Hon. Treasurer is required to:

- select suitable accounting policies and then apply them consistently, make judgements and estimates that are reasonable and prudent, and
- prepare the accounts on the going concern basis unless it is inappropriate to presume that the Union will continue in existence.

The Hon. Treasurer is responsible for keeping proper accounting records which will disclose with reasonable accuracy at any time the financial position of the Union. They are also responsible for safeguarding the assets of the Union and thus for taking reasonable steps for the prevention and detection of fraud and other irregularities.

Income and Expenditure Account for the Year Ended 31 December 2023

	2023				2022			
	£	£	£	£	£	£	£	£
INCOME								
SUBSCRIPTIONS								
Annual subscriptions			13,220				13,196	
Transfer from Life Fund			1,727				1,734	
				14,947				14,930
ST THOMAS MORE CIRCLE								
Benefactors & Supporters				19,087				37,958
DONATIONS				35,000				-
INVESTMENT INCOME								
Allianz UK Equity Income Fund A Income			1,194				1,090	
Aberdeen Std UK Income Equity Fund Income A Share			987				1,066	
JPM UK Equity Income Fund B Income			244				242	
Janus Henderson Global Equity Income Fund A Income			2,599				2,578	
Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund			39				_	
Barclays UK Equity Income (Ser.2) Fund (Class A Inc. Shares)			1,063				1,024	
TOTAL INVESTMENT INCOME				6,126				6,000
DONATIONS				3,939				1,873
LEGACY				_				
TOTAL INCOME				82,854				60,761
EXPENSES								
	Income	Costs	Net		Income	Costs	Net	
Events	770	5,494	4,724		856	3,238	2,382	
Staff costs			54,607				42,658	
Rent			1,828				1,601	
Postage and Telephone			1,366				1,223	
Website and IT, incl database			4,521				2,800	
Printing			2,024				1,598	
Audit & accountancy fees			1,500				1,314	
Travel & Conference Exps			321				544	
Office Expenses			1,066				1,879	
Hire of office equipment			5,428				3,900	
Other expenses			241				406	
TOTAL EXPENSES				77,626				60,305
SURPLUS/(DEFICIT) FOR THE YEAR BEFORE REVALUATION OF INVESTMENTS				5,238				456
Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year				4,275				(3,880)
SURPLUS/(DEFICIT) FOR THE YEAR				9,513				(3,424)

Notes to the Accounts – Accounting Policies

- Life Subscription Fund. Income credited to the Life Subscription Fund on receipt is taken to the credit of the Income and Expenditure Account over a period of twenty five years in equal annual instalments commencing in the year in which the subscription is received.
- Annual Subscriptions. Annual subscriptions are taken to the credit of the Income and Expenditure account at the time of receipt.
- 3. Investment Income. Investment income is derived from securities listed on the London Stock Exchange.
- 4. Tangible Fixed Assets. Depreciation on office equipment is provided at 33% on cost per annum in order to write off each asset over its estimated useful life.

Balance Sheet at 31 December 2023

NVESTMENTS			2023			2022			
5414.80 units Barclays UK Equity Income Fund 2,214 19,396 2,1610 2,214 19,348 21,562 117,510.75 shares Janus Henderson Ciobal Eq.Inc Fund 4,446 73,891 78,297 4,446 72,676 77,122 1520,05 units Aberdeen Standard UK Income Eq. Fund 3,198 21,429 24,627 3,198 20,818 24,016 19861.8 units Abilianz UK Equity Income Fund A Income 4,974 18,750 23,724 4,974 19,052 24,026 26832.27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund Tinc 35,000 3,882 38,882 35,000 1,884 36,384 OFFICE EQUIPMENT 6,897 6,897 1 1,745 1,745 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,875 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1,874 1		Cost	Reval'n	Value	Cost	Reval'n	Value		
17,510,75 shares Janus Henderson Global Eq.Inc Fund 4,446 73,851 78,277 4,446 72,676 77,122 11,797,7 units JPM UK Equity Income Fund B Income 1,292 4,400 5,692 1,292 4,157 5,449 51520 1,202 4,157 3,480 24,016 3,198 21,429 24,627 3,198 20,818 24,016 1986118 units Allianz UK Equity Income Fund A Income 4,974 18,750 23,724 49,74 13,052 24,026 26832,27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund T Inc 35,000 3,882 38,882 35,000 1,384 36,38	INVESTMENTS								
11,797.77 units JPM UK Equity Income Fund B Income 6312.06 units Aberdeen Standard UK Income Eq. Fund 6312.06 units Aberdeen Standard UK Income Eq. Fund 13,988 121,429 24,627 3,198 20,818 24,016 1366.18 units Allianz UK Equity Income Fund A Income 4,974 18,750 23,724 4,97 19,052 24,022 28832.27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund T Inc 35,000 3,882 38,882 35,000 13,843 36,384 10,17 10,17 10,17 1	5414.80 units Barclays UK Equity Income Fund	2,214	19,396	21,610	2,214	19,348	21,562		
SETILOG UNITS Aberdeen Standard UK Income Eq. Fund 1986I18 units Allianz UK Equity Income Fund A Income 4,974 18,750 23,724 4,974 19,052 24,026 26832.27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund T Inc 35,000 3,882 38,882 35,000 1,384 36,384	117,510.75 shares Janus Henderson Global Eq.Inc Fund	4,446	73,851	78,297	4,446	72,676	77,122		
1985 18 units Allianz UK Equity Income Fund A Income 2,974 18,750 23,724 4,974 19,052 24,026 26832.27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund T Inc 35,000 3,882 38,882 35,000 1,344 36,384 36,384 35,000 1,344 36,384 36,384 35,000 1,344 36,384 36,384 35,000 1,344 36,384	11,797.77 units JPM UK Equity Income Fund B Income	1,292	4,400	5,692	1,292	4,157	5,449		
26832.27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund T Inc 35,000 3,882 38,882 35,000 1,384 36,384 36,385 51,124 141,710 192,834 51,124 137,435 188,559 188,59 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,559 188,5	6512.06 units Aberdeen Standard UK Income Eq. Fund	3,198	21,429	24,627	3,198	20,818	24,016		
Si,124 141,710 192,834 51,124 137,435 188,559	19861.18 units Allianz UK Equity Income Fund A Income	4,974	18,750	23,724	4,974	19,052	24,026		
OFFICE EQUIPMENT 6,897 6,896 1 2 2 3 2 2 3 </td <td>26832.27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund T Inc</td> <td>35,000</td> <td>3,882</td> <td>38,882</td> <td>35,000</td> <td>1,384</td> <td>36,384</td>	26832.27 Fundsmith Sustainable Equity Fund T Inc	35,000	3,882	38,882	35,000	1,384	36,384		
Cost 6,897 6,897 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		51,124	141,710	192,834	51,124	137,435	188,559		
CURRENT ASSETS	OFFICE EQUIPMENT								
CURRENT ASSETS Bank Current Account 47,569 41,058 47,569 41,058 CURRENT LIABILITIES Creditors (3,000) (3,000) (1,5	Cost		6,897			6,897			
CURRENT ASSETS	Less: Depreciation to date		(6,896)			(6,896)			
Bank Current Account				1			1		
CURRENT LIABILITIES Creditors (3,000) (1,500) (3,000) (1,500) (1,734)	CURRENT ASSETS								
CURRENT LIABILITIES Creditors (3,000) (3,000) (1,500)	Bank Current Account		47,569			41,058			
Creditors (3,000) (1,500) (1			47,569			41,058			
NET CURRENT ASSETS 3,000 (1,500 39,558 237,404 228,118 228,118 228,118 228,118 228,118 228,118 237,404 237,404 238,118 237,404 238,118	CURRENT LIABILITIES								
NET CURRENT ASSETS	Creditors		(3,000)			(1,500)			
237,404 228,118			(3,000)			(1,500)			
LIFE SUBSCRIPTION FUND 16,691 18,125 18,125 1,500 300 18,191 18,425 18,425 18,191 18,425	NET CURRENT ASSETS			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					
Balance at 1 January 16,691 18,125 300 18,191 18,425 1,500 300 18,191 18,425 18,425 18,191 18,425 18,				237,404			228,118		
1,500 300 18,191 18,425 18,425 18,191 18,425									
18,191 18,425									
Less: Transferred to subscriptions (1,727) (1,734) Balance at 31 December 16,464 16,691 REVALUATION RESERVE 137,435 141,315 Balance at 1 January 137,435 (3,880) Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year 4,275 (3,880) Balance at 31 December 141,710 137,435 ACCUMULATED FUND 34,275 73,536 Balance at 1 January 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992	Received during year								
Balance at 31 December 16,464 16,691 REVALUATION RESERVE 137,435 141,315 Balance at 1 January 137,435 (3,880) Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year 4,275 (3,880) Balance at 31 December 141,710 137,435 ACCUMULATED FUND 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992			18,191			18,425			
Balance at 31 December 16,464 16,691 REVALUATION RESERVE 137,435 141,315 Balance at 1 January 137,435 (3,880) Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year 4,275 (3,880) Balance at 31 December 141,710 137,435 ACCUMULATED FUND 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992	Less: Transferred to subscriptions		(1 727)			(1 734)			
REVALUATION RESERVE 137,435 141,315 Balance at 1 January 137,435 (3,880) Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year 4,275 (3,880) Balance at 31 December 141,710 137,435 ACCUMULATED FUND 3,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992			(1,727)	16.464		(1,75-1)	16.691		
Balance at 1 January 137,435 141,315 Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year 4,275 (3,880) Balance at 31 December 141,710 137,435 ACCUMULATED FUND 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992				.5, .5 .			.0,00.		
Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year 4,275 (3,880) Balance at 31 December 141,710 137,435 ACCUMULATED FUND 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992	REVALUATION RESERVE								
Unrealised gains/(losses) on investments in the year 4,275 (3,880) Balance at 31 December 141,710 137,435 ACCUMULATED FUND 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992	Balance at 1 January		137,435			141,315			
ACCUMULATED FUND Balance at 1 January 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992						(3,880)			
Balance at 1 January 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992				141,710			137,435		
Balance at 1 January 73,992 73,536 Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992									
Surplus/(deficit) for the year 5,238 456 Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992	ACCUMULATED FUND								
Balance at 31 December 79,230 73,992	Balance at 1 January		73,992			73,536			
	Surplus/(deficit) for the year		5,238			456			
237,404 228,118	Balance at 31 December			79,230			73,992		
				237,404			228,118		

Approved by the Council on 19 June 2024 and signed on its behalf

Dr V Fulton FCA MA DSG Hon. Treasurer

Our Membership

The Chairman and the Council wish to express their thanks to all our Members and Supporters whose commitment allows the Catholic Union to flourish.

Welcome to our 114 new members (1 August 2023 to 31 July 2024)

Mr E Adamus, Mr E Asher, Mr M Badowski, Mr R Barnden, Mr F Bass, Fr JP Bradley, Mr F Brady, Mr P Carson, Mrs P Cefai-Azzopardi, Mr M Chambers, Ennismore Charitable Trust, Mr M Choonara, Mr P Christian, Miss Y Chu, Miss A Coker, Mr D Cuffe, Mr & Mrs R Culshaw, Ms S Davies, Prof F T Davis, Mr A Dawnay, Mrs L M De Felice, Lady J de Halpert, Miss J de Kretser, Mr M Dean, Mr P Delaforce-Sanders, Miss A Di Maggio, Mr L Donnelly, Ms J Drozak, Ms C Duncan, Mr C Fawcett, Mrs A Fox, Mr J Frost, Mr R Frost, Mr R Fuller, Mr S Gill, Mr A Giverin, Miss C M Gomez Puentes, Miss M Grant, Mrs V Hamblen, Mr R Harries, Mr C D Harrison, Ms C Hearne, Mr & Mrs C Hinds, Mr W.A. Hofler, Mrs M Hood Elwes, Fr A Hood, Mr J Howard, Miss C lyinbo, Mr & Mrs S Jeffrey, Mr S Jennings, Miss J M Johnson, Miss R Kay, Mr J Keane, Mr & Mrs R Kellaway, Mr M Kirby, Miss N Klavs, Miss A Kozakiewicz, Mr R Krasucki, Mr J Langan, Mr A Liebowitz, Ms A Linus, Mr A Lion, Mr J Lyons (Van Neste Foundation), Mrs K Macaulay (Sisters of the Holy Cross), Mr R Macauley, Mr S Macklow-Smith, Ms E Marsden, The Charlotte Marshall Charitable Trust, Mr F Matheson, Mr K McDermott, Mr & Mrs C Menendez, Mr & Mrs T Morris, Mr I Mudie, Mr A Murphy, Mr A Nash, Mr J Newham, Mr I Niedzwiedzki-Kusztelak, Mr & Mrs T O'Brien, Mr J O'Connell, Mr G O'Keeffe, Fr D O'Malley, Mrs A J T Osborn, Mrs L O'Sullivan, Mr D Pereira, Mr A Pontet-Piccolomini, Ms C Riche, Ms B Rock, Mrs F Rubens, Dr M Sherry, Ms A Shoemaker, Mr & Mrs A Simon, Mr A Smiley, Miss E Smith, Mr M Smith, Miss M Snee, Mr R Solly, Mr S Stanley, Sir S Stewart, Ms K Swire, Dr JM Tennant, Mr & Mrs S Theodore, Mr C Tobin, Mr P Vetrano,

Mr & Dr P Ward, Mr S Wastell-Payne,
Miss P Wearing, Mr T Webber,
Mr & Mrs D White, Mrs S Wilson,
Mr J Witchalls, Mr G Woolmer, Mr A Wordsworth,
Miss L Young

We are sorry to report that 11 of our members have died (1 August 2023 to 31 July 2024)

Mr J M Barrie KCSG,
The Lord Camoys GCVO PC DL,
Mr R J W Clark KCHS KSG,
General Sir George Cooper GCB MC,
Count Czernin, Mr B A Emes, Mr G B Fabrizi KHS JP,
Mr W J B Hearne, Sir James Hennessy KBE CMG,
Prof M C Kaser KSG, Mr M G Scoltock

May they Rest in Peace.

All of our members, past and present, will be remembered at Holy Mass preceding the AGM.

As of 31 July 2024	2024	2023
Paying Members		
Annual Single	483	437
Annual Joint	128	113
Life Single	504	491
Life Joint	121	114
Subtotal	1,236	1,155
Non-Paying Members		
Honorary	37	23
Student/Under 25s	140	129
Subtotal	177	152
Total	1,413	1,307

Catholic Union 2023 - 2024

President

Professor The Baroness Hollins of Wimbledon FRCPsych, FRCPCH, FRCP hon, FCMSA, FHEA, FIPD

Vice Presidents

Mr Mike Kane MP BA PGCE

The Baroness Hooper CMG DSG FRSA FRGS

Rt Hon Professor Ruth Kelly

Mrs Mary Glindon MP

Mr Alexander Stafford MA

Stephen Pound DipIR BSc(Econ) RP

Mr John Deighan KSG

Professor John J Haldane FRSE

Dr Terence Morris

Dr Anthony P Cole KCSG KC*HS JP

Mr Michael Henderson KSG, KCHS

Council of the Catholic Union

Acting Chairman

Mr Richard Collyer-Hamlin

Vice Chairs

Dr Karen Singarayer DHS

Professor Francis Davis FRAI

Treasurer

Dr Veronica Fulton DSG FCA MA PhD

Secretary

Mr Michael Pritchett MA CdipAF

Chairman (Scotland)

Professor Bart McGettrick OBE KC*HS

Chairman of the Joint Medical Ethics Committee

Dr Philip J Howard MA GDipLaw LLM MA MD FRCP

Elected Members

Mr Paul Barber MA (Cantab) MA (Canon Law) JCL

Mr Matt Gibbs BA

Dr Caroline Healy BSc(Econ) MA PhD

Mr Stuart Hudson MA MSc FRSA

Professor John Lydon GCSS KHS KCMO

Dr Wojtek Rakowicz PhD (Cantab) FRCP

Ms Andrea Speranza

Mrs Esther Theodore BA

Ecclesiastical Adviser

Canon Christopher Thomas

(General Secretary, Catholic Bishops' Conference of England and Wales)

Executive Committee

Mr Richard Collyer-Hamlin (Chair)

Professor Francis Davis

Dr Veronica Fulton

Mr Ian Gordon

Mr Mike Henderson

Professor Peter Hindmarsh

Mr Benedict Jennings

Mr Michael Pritchett

Dr Karen Singarayer

Membership and Fundraising Committee

Mr Tristan Feunteun (Chairman pro tem)

Mr Alexander Blatchford

Mr David Campbell (Secretary)

Mr Richard Collyer-Hamlin

Mr Matthew Holland

Mr Patrick MacGloin

Mr Michael Pritchett

Mr Robert Rigby

Mrs Priscilla Sharp

Mr Ian Potts

Education Committee

Professor John Lydon (Chair)

Dr Caroline Healy (Vice-Chair)

Professor Bart McGettrick (Secretary)

Mr Paul Barber

Mr Richard Collver-Hamlin

Professor Mary Gobbi

Mrs Louise Kirk

Mr Richard Mitchell

Mr Jim O'Neill

Mr Ian Potts

Sr Judith Russi

Mrs Priscilla Sharp

Staff

Mr Tristan Feunteun (Interim Director)

Mrs Louisa Collyer-Hamlin (Head of External Affairs)

Mr John Ignoscia (Office Administrator)

Mr James Coulborn (Office Administrator)

